To Manush Foundation and to whom it to may concern,

Theme: report of the editorial staff of students, Edelény

Please let me start my half-year report about our workshop in the school with my render thanks anew. As an honourable mention of the children’s work you gave an opportunity to have a summer camp last summer. As a reason of this acknowledgement many children from our school are in the hope that there is a chance in their life would be better. Therefore many of them went to other town to continue their further studies. So, I have many new children to work with.

Inasmuch as we shift about ‘A’ and ‘B’ lesson plan we teach Media and Motion Picture subject every second week in half an hour in the 8th year. 

Every Tuesday from 13.30 till 15.00 we have an intensive media study circle where we use the publication of Manush Foundation.

As the children find Roma role model in the workbook they are fond of using it. They’d like to have the same career as the famous Hungarian Roman stars. The exercises are interesting, the tasks hold their attention and they love to deal with them. The oldest they are the more realistic view they put on their alternatives and bounds in their life.

On the study circle I work with new students, therefore, I had to start our work afresh: to familiarize them with using the camera, to put interview questions together in the right way… until today they enjoy working, and in particular they enjoy working as a reporter. We play many situational games. 

The study circle impressed the children making more assertive behaviour.  They are more opened and brave than ever. They are better at wording their message and this change brings positive alteration in their academic achievement. 

We have had a good association with Manush Foundation for two years, which is shown in the achievement of our collective work. Although the teachers who did the further training of media for teachers by the Manush Foundation do not teach Media subject as a detached one after all they help me with their learning. The syllabus what they learnt is built in their own subject. This kind of using of media subject gives an attractive role that arouses the student’s attention for my study circle. As we are in the second step of Manush project accordingly we’re waiting for the professional editor-cutter’s assistance. 

About the Video days: we are under way, therefore I cannot give a concrete answer. 

We always archive what we shooted before, so we have many targets. We would like to piece out a short-film from our works, but unfortunately, because of our poor technical equipments, we do not have one complete film. 

We are given a warm welcome for any technical aid. Since your last visit we had no chance to expand our technical collection. As you saw, for instance, our video camera is suited just for practicing but does not capable with any microphone. 

All are welcome every Thusday on my study circle.

26. January, 2007. Edelény

Best regards,
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Géza Szert

